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Instructions for Dividing a DUP Camp 
 
Dividing a Camp is usually an indication of growth in a particular area with a need to accommodate a 
larger number of Members and Associates attending meetings.   
 
Dividing a Camp 

• Communication with both the Company President and the ISDUP Membership Department is 
necessary when a Camp is divided, and a new Camp is established.   

• A maximum of active Members is not the determining factor for dividing a Camp, but rather if 
the Camp leadership can handle the responsibility and if a facility is available to accommodate 
Camp meetings.  

• The decision should be a consensus among and voted on by Members and then is recorded in 
both the Camp and Company minutes.  

• The wishes of individual Members should be a consideration when Camp grouping is developed. 
• Membership transfers are officially completed by filling out and submitting to ISDUP 

Membership Department a Record Change Form, one per Member or Associate, or making a 
copy of the most recent Camp Roster with notations reflecting new Camp assignments.  

• A Camp Roster will be provided by the ISDUP Membership Department.    
• Disburse funds to the Camp to which Members are transferring, dividing the funds using the 

percentage of total in the checking account equal to the percentage of Members and Associates 
transferring into each camp. Captains and treasurers communicate and coordinate these fund 
transfers.   

• The properties of the initial Camp (song books, lesson books, etc.) are divided and transferred in 
proportion to membership transfers.   

• The Company President shall refer to “Instructions for Establishing a New DUP Camp” for the 
next organizational steps. 
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